



June 13, 2006

Mr. Ken Pruitt Knoxville-Knox County Metropolitan Planning Commission Suite 403, City-County Building Knoxville, Tennessee 37902

Dear Mr. Pruitt:

Re: Right-of-Way Closure Request 7-A-06-AC

We have reviewed our records and, as far as we have been able to determine, KUB has no existing utility facilities located within the subject right-of-way and we have no objection to the requested closure. However, KUB does not release and hereby retains all easements and rights for existing utility facilities, whether or not identified in our research.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please call me at (865) 558-2735.

Sincerely,

Pat Patterson Engineering

PP:ggt

cc: File-Engineering